

## JEFFREY CLARK SCHOOL EAST GREENWICH TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT

Jessica Loggia, Principal

Erica Sloan, Assistant Principal

December 8, 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians.

This morning, we were able to celebrate two amazing educators at Jeffrey Clark School. Please congratulate **Mrs. Aregood and Mrs. Ley.** 

Mrs. Lauren Aregood is a talented educator who spends countless hours creating engaging lessons for all of her students. She creates a comfortable classroom for every type of learner. Mrs. Aregood works tirelessly to differentiate her instruction to support her students where they are academically. She takes time to consider different learning styles and instructional needs of her students. Mrs. Aregood is keen to spread positivity within her classroom. She genuinely enjoys teaching and always motivates and cares about helping her students achieve their goals. Mrs. Aregood incorporates multisensory activities that help keep the students engaged. She believes in signing and dancing as a way to make learning playful and memorable. It is an honor to recognize Mrs. Lauren Aregood for the Governor's Educator of the Year for the Jeffrey Clark School.

Please congratulate Mrs. Joanne Ley, Jeffrey Clark's Educational Service Professional of the Year. For nearly twenty years, the East Greenwich Township School District has been fortunate enough to have Mrs. Ley. Whether it is helping our students or helping a new teacher in a classroom, Mrs. Ley makes everyone around her better and work harder. Mrs. Ley welcomes everyone she encounters with warmth and kindness. She is the first person to offer help and support to ensure the success of her students and colleagues. Mrs. Ley helps students learn words, write letters, make friends and do push-ups. She wipes tears, opens lunches, explains soccer and is the best tag partner any kid could ask for. Mrs. Ley gives students the confidence to try new things. Whether it is her tireless work ethic, her creativity or her positive attitude, Joanne Ley is one of the very best at Jeffrey Clark. She has a love for East Greenwich that is tangible. It is an honor to name Mrs. Joanne Ley as the 2023-2024 Governor's Educational Service Professional of the Year for the Jeffrey Clark School!





Congratulations to our amazing educators! Have a wonderful weekend! Sincerely,
Jessica Loggia